University Policy Committee
March 19, 2010
Present:  C. Locklear, P. Rogers, J. Durham, A. Bunch, J. Chinn, G. Vanderpool, R. Newton, J. Toller, D. Payne, S. Tronto, N. Floyd, M. Walker, G. Gemperline, J. Eastwood and Yolanda Newsome, ex-officio (PRR technician).
Others present: Tim Wiseman (Enterprise Risk Management),  Jo Lynn Daughtry (ITCS), Brian Hall (ITCS), 

Call to Order
The meeting began with C. Locklear calling the meeting to order.  C. Locklear asked if anyone wanted to add an item to agenda – there were no additions.  C. Locklear then asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the February 19, 2010 meeting. Austin Bunch moved approval; John Chinn seconded the motion.
University Policy Manual Demonstration
Jo Lynn Daughtry and Brian Hall gave a presentation on the University Policy Manual Website and answered questions from the committee.
Implementation Updates
Executive Council Update – P. Rogers.  The Executive Council are in the process of identifying any regulations over the few years and putting them in one location, then converting them into electronic files.  At that point, P. Rogers will forward them to the Issuing Authority designated by the Chancellor.  Those people will need to determine whether the policy is still effective and being implemented.  If the answer is yes, the committee will convert the policy into the right format and proceed with placing it in the correct functional category.
Board of Trustee Policies – J. Durham.  There are some inconsistencies between the Board of Trustee Bylaws and current University policy.  Therefore, J. Durham is requesting advice from the Board of Trustee Chair, Mr. Brody on how to move forward.  

Faculty Manual Revisions – M. Walker.  The Faculty Manual Revision process is going great and they are making remarkable progress.  The committees are working diligently.  C. Locklear said that Faculty Manual Steering Committee made a recommendation to the Chancellor that all items officially removed from the Faculty Manual be referred to this body for review and consideration.  Academic Council concurred with the recommendation.  
Divisional PRR Updates
Academic Affairs – A. Bunch.  Academic Affairs has eight items that are in the process of being approved or reviewed or on hold.  

Health Sciences – G. Vanderpool.  G. Vanderpool is presenting the initial numbering sequence to the Health Sciences Deans and Directors today at noon.  Also, G. Vanderpool and J. Chinn are looking at developing an inventory of overlapping policies from both Health Sciences and Research and Graduate Studies.  The committees’ consensus is that is that it may be a good idea to do this across the board with all divisions.
Research & Graduate Studies – J. Chinn.  The division is currently working on four PRRs.  One has already been through Faculty Senate, the others are going through the appropriate process.  
New Business

SACS Reaffirmation & Policies – Committee may ask Rita Reaves to present at the next meeting in April.  Ms. Reaves feels this committee is crucial to the SACS process.

Awareness and Training – A. Bunch is working on and Awareness and Training packet for Academic Affairs.  A draft may be available at the April meeting.  

Next Steps

Please note that the April 16, 2010 meeting will be from 2:00 – 3:00 due to the Board of Trustee meeting in the morning.
The meeting adjourned at 12:00 pm.  
